
 
 

ADOPTION STATEMENT 
 

SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT  
SHOP FRONT DESIGN  

 
Notice is hereby given under regulations 16 and 19 of the Town and Country 
Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004 that Brighton & Hove City 
Council formally adopted the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on the 
subject of Shop Front Design on 8th September 2005 as part of the Local 
Development Framework. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the SPD may make a claim for judicial review to the High 
Court and any such claim must be made promptly and in any event not later than 
three months after the date on which the SPD was adopted. 
 
 

Jenny Rowlands 
Director of Environment  

Kings House, Grand Avenue 
Hove, BN3 2LS 

 


